Edison Forum Notes: October PTA Meeting
Thursday, October 13, 2011
6:00 – 8:30 PM

Edison Elementary

Purpose of Forum

· Include all members of the community—teachers, parents, DPS administrators, community members—in an effort to develop plans for acting on issues raised at the forum
· Reaffirm  ground rules that make it safe for everyone to share their ideas; 

· Review and revise proposals for acting on the most pressing issues; and
· Develop concrete action steps for moving the plans forward.

6:00
PTA Business Meeting

6:45
Forum Section: Opening and Welcome--Bill
· Bill opened the meeting by revisiting the purpose of the forum effort, updating the group on the work of the September Summit, and previewing the evening’s agenda.  
· Bill explained that one key at the Summit was having a good grounding in the school-wide data, which Sally will provide tonight as well

· Of the 5 solution teams initially generated by the Forum process, 3 of them—Communication, Safety, and Vision—have found ways to be embedded in the ongoing work of the school, and 2 still remain as topics to explore this year:  How to serve all Edison students under one roof, and ensuring all teachers are supported to deliver a high quality education to all students at Edison.

6:50  
Presentation of School-wide Data:  Sally
· Sally shared information about student achievement data, separated in part by program area, and noted both the overall progress and areas of challenge:
· The school has made great progress in one of its overall goals last year, science education
· There are signs of growth across all subject areas and all grade levels, with the exception of math
· The school is still falling short of meeting its stated goal of 90% of students being on grade level and meeting proficiencies
· There are significant gaps in growth scores between HGT and the traditional program
· Parents raised questions about the trends around Free and Reduced Lunch at the school, why so many HGT families left last year, what is causing the achievement gap between different groups, as well as noting the positive gains.
7:25
Preview of HGT Models 
· Barb Neyrink from the DPS Gifted and Talent office presented a series of possible models that are used in other DPS schools and which might be considered for use at Edison.

· Data from past years has shown that HGT students who were in HGT magnet programs grew academically at higher rates than HGT students who did not attend magnet programs.
· The number of students in the “integrated” model is too small to do comparisons with the more common “school within a school” approach, that uses designated classrooms to serve HGT students.
· People asked about the reasons for filling in HGT classrooms with GT students.  Barb gave 3 primary reasons:
· Keeping highly trained teachers in the building, rather than having to hire and let them go as numbers wax and wane
· Maintaining a viable program over time
· Using students identified as borderline GT/HGT to fill in spots can work well as long as they function well in the HGT environment.
· Barb also shared some information around the general notion of differentiation—using different teaching strategies to meet the specific needs of individual students within the same classroom who might be at different levels—and some of the limited research there is on HGT programs in terms of the different ways to meet students’ needs.  It might be possible to have a copy of the book on file at the Edison office for future conversations.
· There was only a little time for discussion, but some of the themes included finding a way to keep the dialogue going, rather than having it feel polarized between camps; focusing on how to make sure that all students, regardless of program or classroom, are growing to the fullest degree possible; and how to make sure that all the ideas and feelings are being aired in this process, but directed toward a positive solution for the school.
8:00
Next Steps

1. Sally explained that there will be at least two more forums, likely in November and December, and perhaps into the new year, to give people a chance to better understand the issues around GT, HGT, and differentiation in general.
2. At these forums, the pros and cons of different  models for meeting the learning needs of all Edison students will be discussed and evaluated.

3. In the spring, the CSC will incorporate the input from the forums to decide on the best model to use going forward.  

8:15
End of Meeting

